November 20, 2003

Highlands Neighborhood Meeting.  President Teresa Muro presiding.

Officers attending:  Secretary - Karen Story; Treasurer – Julia Hungerford; Board members - Steve Hager. Absent: Vice President – Connie Ballou

City Council members: Jim Lauinger, Mary-Alice Burleigh, Dave Asher

I. The meeting was called to order at 7:10.

II. 13 people attended: 4 HNA board members, 3 City Council members, 4 neighbors, and 2 Park Dept. representatives (Cindy Zech and Mark Johnson).

III. Cindy Zech, from the Park Dept., gave us a report about what is happening in the Park Dept.

· The Marina Park restroom construction has begun. Est. complete date is spring 2004.

· Juanita Park master plan committee will be formed. The park has been significantly cleaned up.

· McAuliffe Park master plan committee will be formed. Park will include rentable space.

· A dogs in park committee will be formed to look for an off leash dog area. Spinney park has been suggested as a possible site. 

· Former water dept. land purchased in Houghton: status is uncertain. No money for development, so it will likely remain green space for now.

· Master plans are developed by committees. Park Dept. tries to have a rep from each interest group and each neighborhood. 

· Mark Johnson explained that the M&O (maintenance and operations) budget has grown significantly, but costs have gone up faster. Thus there are projects on the backburner.

· Cindy says the City goal is to have a park within ¼ mile of each house.

· Park Board meetings are the 3rd Wednesday of each month. The public is welcome.

· The Arts Council is soliciting public input on the kinds of public art citizens would like.

IV. Teresa gave a report on the status of the new NE 90th street park:

· We started with $25,000. We have spent $23,580, and have about $1420 left. 

· The park still needs wood chips, gravel, a picnic table, swings, and a sign.

· We need to pick a name for the park. The board will discuss how to solicit and choose a name.

· Cindy cautioned us that there are many rules if we want to name the park after a person (the person must have been dead for at least a year, etc.)

· There is not enough money for garbage collection, so the City is not planning to install a garbage can. We agreed that the HNA will not install a garbage can ourselves, as we don’t have the resources to collect the volumes of garbage a can would probably attract. We will use volunteer labor to keep the park clean, including community service hours from high school kids, cub scouts, or other interested groups.

· We will ask the City if our sign can say “Pack it in, pack it out.”

V. Teresa announced that the Wunsch Family Foundation will be hosting a fundraiser to benefit children with cancer and chronic blood disorders on Monday , Dec. 1 at local restaurants. Seahawks players will sign autographs for donations, and participating restaurants will donate part of their proceeds.

VI. Julia gave a treasury report. (See 11-12-03 board meeting minutes for details).

VII. The following officers were unanimously elected for 2004:

· Ken Nash, President.

· Bob Kamura, Vice President

· Julia Hungerford, Treasurer

· Karen Story, Secretary

· Steve Hager and Teresa Muro, Board members at large

· Karen will ask Mary Ellen Johnson if she would like to be treasurer (she was not at the meeting)

VIII. Three City Council members arrived at 8:00 (Jim Lauinger, Mary-Alice Burleigh, Dave Asher)

IX. Karen presented Teresa with a personal gift from the HNA board, thanking her for her 2 years as president.

X. The meeting adjourned at 8:10.

